MINUTES FROM THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 1st August 2018


APOLOGIES
Received from Steve Booth, Mike Dawes, Ian Yates, Martin Hill, Rob Daniel, Chris Hobbs, Paul Beardshaw.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the July 2018 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed Arthur Pickering, seconded John Jenkinson.
MATTERS ARISING
It has been asked if buckets with sand in could be added around  the site for cigarette butts to be put in, this isn’t a problem.

Clubhouse painting is now complete along with other areas bus shelters, lower podium.

Sally is currently in hospital and may not be available for the open weekend, Elaine says she can cover and other members can assist if required.
It has been reported that the kitchen sides were filthy and the sink had unwashed cups in from Tuesday, this has not been linked to the yacht section as members normally have flasks with them.

Crawler rules should be on the website soon, there have been various amendments slowing the process to effect this.

The second gate lock access had been completed at the weekend meaning the lock can now be accessed from both sides, the locking rod on gate is also working.

There are 15-16 prizes available for the raffle.

Kitchen moderations are still ongoing and thanks to be given to Matthew Cooper for sourcing the splash back.

The hand wash sink will be fitted after the open weekend.
Armoured cable has been sourced to supply the truck section bench with power, however the chairman has stated that the hill side needs to be made safe first before this cable is laid, the area will be taped off and deemed unsafe during wet weather for health and safety reasons.

LED lighting in the clubhouse has been fitted.

Thanks to be given to James Dexter for the new crawler section bridge and for the area dubbed ‘Monkey World’ this is looking really good. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Chairman read out the months financial statement in the Treasurers absence with full members at 232 and Juniors at 57, 69% in the East Riding. Income received from Memberships, Web/Donations, Catering and Kitchen Float totaling £1,418.20. Expenses to Opus, Site maintenance, New Equipment, Catering and Kitchen Float totaling £3,747.98. Total funds stand at £7,694.18.
Opus has been renewed for another 2 years.

Kitchen sales have increased since Sally took over in the kitchen which has been helped by the better weather conditions.

The Society is still in a healthy financial standing although spending is under caution. 
No major expenses are outstanding.
EVENTS
The Events Officer reported that Club Sunday on 15th July was quiet with about 4-5 participants in Club 500 racing.

NADS went alright although there has been no report from the F/E Captain.

Open weekend is coming up and new signs have been made, advertising info has also been given to the Echo and Free Press as well as to the facebook page.

Setting up for the open weekend will be from around 10am on Friday and any help would be appreciated. Members from Kirklees and York clubs will be attending.
There is a NADS event on 19th August which should take care of itself.

Driffield I.P.M.S. 8 wristbands are available from Ian Phillips and will be required on entry to the show.

Driffield steam rally for those invited, setup is between 2-4 and 6-7, anyone will be banned if they leave  before 5 o’clock.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Following a heated debate at Committee meeting the following has been put forward, benches are to be moved to prevent public from crossing the truck track and planning permission is to go through the Committee first with plans and details including any info on Quorum meetings. This applies across the entire site.
Thanks to be given to Daz for a brand new deep fat fryer for the kitchen which means chips can be on the menu.

The electrician will do everything on site.

Armour cabling has been obtained for the truck section.

There will be a cap on members to 300, this will be monitored at Mick’s discretion.

Following an email received about harbour not being replaced after the last event, this was due to the waders being damaged. The waders have since been fixed by Ian Phillips and George Roberts and the harbour has been put back in position.

The Chairman was not happy to hear of reports of theft of cleaning, repair and grinding equipment, containers are to be locked when unattended and if anyone is found stealing will be asked to leave.

It has been suggested that Dave Markham and Mike Dawes should receive honorary memberships in recognition of the work that has been carried out, it is too early to consider this currently however will be monitored.

There have been signs made not to feed the ducks, these were not put through the Committee however this should be adhered to, Joe has put CDs up to deter the ducks.

Bring and buy stall will be going ahead and will be looked after between all available members, items should be priced and labeled with info and everyone will be responsible for their own sales.  

ANY OTHER BUSINESS CONT’D

A P/A system is ready and fully operational for the open weekend.

The gazebo in the container is an item that is ‘on loan’ to the Society which may be removed if abused.

The Chairman requested the following statement be included ‘verbatim’

Reminder
·         Reminder  Wet Wipes/Nappies/Tampons /Jonnies/Hankies in fact anything else goes in the BIN not the loo.
·         Keep dogs and Children from running free on site. Dogs on lease please (children if Possible)  Dogs clean up there mess immediately and Children should not be allowed Balls as these could easily damage models which are expensive .

Final Comment 
This is a Club and as such we work together to benefit one another, Any Work, Items, or Goods once Donated or delivered on site and accepted by the Club Committee. Become the PROPERTY of The Bridlington Model Boat Society.  This Includes any Model Bridges, Buildings, or Groundworks on the Crawler Hill, Road System or Quarry or Tank Area. Regardless of the Price Paid/cost of the donation.  Effectively the goods are Free on-board, for the use of all members and NO MEMBER shall have Lien against the club for his/her contributions.
 

 

Remember Last out- Lock Up
There are Travellers about looking for Sites HULL City Council are having difficulty getting them off Pickering Park .They have already made that Park a mess. Which will be costly for them to reinstate.

Here they will not only close down your Peace and Tranquillity they will effectively kill the club.

If you know or suspect a member has Alzheimer’s, encourage them to leave the site before you do.  

Remember Last out- Lock Up  (Both Gates)
 

See you all at the week-end and let’s have a Great open Day. 

Ken Thorpe          






Simon Booth

(Chairman)                                                      


(Secretary)

